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Coming up . . .     
 
4/22/19 – Matt Smith, Eagles, Bird 
Conservancy  
4/29/19 – Rachel Welte, Public Information 
Officer, Broomfield Police Dept.  
5/6/19 – Dean James White, CU Humanities 
Dept.  
5/8/19 – Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am 
5/13/19 – Stephen Jones, How to be a Horror 
Professor 
5/20/19 – Open 
5/27/19 – Memorial Day Celebration - Bolder 
Boulder Starting Line 
6/3/19 – Open 
6/5/19 – Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am 
 
 
Program Chairperson: 
April – Bob Mohling 
May/June – Steve Hinson 
 

4/8/19 – Fred Forman, Smart Phone User Tips 
  
Dr. Forman has undergraduate and two advanced 
degrees in Physics from Case Institute of 
Technology and University of Pennsylvania.  He 
has over 35 years of experience in Information 
Technology, 30 years of which are as a senior 
executive in a large international consulting firm.  
He provided a brief overview of smartphone 
basics – apps, settings, security – and then briefly 
reviewed some of the most useful apps (health, 
email, maps, and social media). Some of the 
helpful tips that he provided included: photos and 
videos take a large amount of storage (be careful 
not to inadvertently use burst mode); make your passwords strong (suggested use 
of security manager such as Dash Lane); use automatic setting for phone 
upgrades; group apps into families of a similar nature; Google iPhone emergency 
contact info; and use wifi whenever possible to minimize data usage. Thanks, 
Fred, for an informative presentation on smartphone use!    
 
4/15/19 – Kay Neckel, AARP Driver Safety 
 
Kay is an instructor for the AARP Smart Drive 
Program. She has been a program instructor for 
eight years in Colorado area that includes 
everything north of Denver. Kay resides in 
Loveland, and is a native Coloradoan growing up 
in Denver and Lakewood. She is retired from the 
telephone company (now Century Link) as a 
supervisor of telephone operators. Besides safe 
driving tips, she talked about the time when folks 
can no longer safely drive and what other 
transportation alternatives are available. She 
informed us that there are 33,000 fatalities 
annually, and that most accidents happen by 
distracted drivers. People account for 90% of 
accidents. Distractions come from radios, 
passenger conversations, GPS use, and texting/making phone calls while driving. 
She encouraged us to take the driving program test ($15 cost); however, the law 
requires a discount in your car insurance premium. Kay took us through several 
examples of new state laws. More information is available at: www.aarp.org. 
Thanks to Kay for this driver information!   
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4/14/19 – Stars of Tomorrow Talent Show 
-- Paul Bailey, Committee Chair 
 
The 67th Stars of Tomorrow Show was held on Sunday 
afternoon April 14th.  The best classical performance and 
best of show was by Grace Schwab, a junior at Boulder 
High School who performed excerpts from Rhapsody in 
Blue by George Gershwin. Grace will represent 
Boulder/Broomfield at the District Stars of Tomorrow 
Show in Wheatland, Wyoming on May 11th. The best 
contemporary performance was by Andrew Woen, a 
sophomore at Peak to Peak Charter School of Creep by 
Radiohead, with his own arrangement. The event was held 
at the Muse Performance Space in Lafayette with intent to 
have another show this fall for K-8 performers. Thanks to 
judges Laurie Dameron and Craig Schwartz who assisted 
from Timebank Boulder.  
2019 Scholarship Applications 

-- Paul Bailey, Committee Chair 
 
We have 10 high school senior applicants for scholarships. 
I have provided both a spreadsheet with all the 
information from the applications, along with a pdf of the 
linear written-out applications. You can find the 
supporting documents of transcripts and letters of 
recommendation at the website provided to our members. 
Please let me know your #1, 2, and 3 picks by Monday 
April 29 so that I can compile by our next board meeting. 
 
4/15/19 – Key Club End of Year Celebration   
-- Bob Mohling, Kiwanis Sponsor  
 
Bob, Dave, and Jan  Rogers attended the Peak to Peak HS 
Key Club year-end celebration. The officers provided a 
PowerPoint presentation of the year’s service projects at 
the school and in the community. Dave gave a brief 
summary of Kiwanis for the families. Bob and Dave 
presented a Kiwanis plaque to Ms. Medina for her many 
hours of support of the Key Club. Awards were presented 
to students with the most volunteer hours. Other agenda 
items were: Yuda bands, international trip announcement, 
and bracelet making. We are proud of the student’s many 
accomplishments!  
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Community Service & Sponsored Youth 
Events 
 

The Board of Directors has approved the following 
projects: 
• Sweet Dream in a Bag – Saturday, May 11, 9 am-12 

pm, at Salvation Army Broomfield Center, located at 
1080 Brich Street.  Capt. Mark is the event champion.  

• Bolder Boulder Race: Bandit Control – Our club and 
friends will  want to volunteer for the 41st running of the 
BOLDER on Boulder Memorial Day Race. Details to 
follow. Ask David Petrick to sign you up.  

2018-19 Officers:  Jessica, Michelle, Tiffany, Ryan, 
Taylor, and Ms. Medina (Faculty Advisor)  

Paul Bailey, Grace Schwab, Andrew Woen, Capt. Mark  

Pres. Dave tells 
our Kiwanis story 

Bob and Dave present recognition plaque 
to Ms. Medina for her Adviser support of 

Key Club 
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